
05/23/1996 18:59 214-239-2655 POSTNET PRSTN&BLTLN PAGE 01 

P O S T A L B. BeHs+i a ^ f f e S E R V I C E S 

Pre5ton / Royal / ' P r e s t o n / Bettline 

' 10723 Preston Rd. I 15111 Preston Rd. #107 ^ ~ ~ * v 
Dallas. TX 75230 \ Dallas, TX 75248 
(214) 691-2277 Fax 691-9469 V (211) 239-3233 Fax 239-2655 J 

fFAX COVER SHEET) 

DATE: 

FAX NUMBER SENDING TO 

ATTENTION 

FAX TRANSMISSION FROM/ 

# OF PAGES TRANSMITTED (INCLUDING THIS PAGE): J L 

NOTES: 

This facsimile Is CONFIDENTIAL end contains Information Intended only for the perty to whichlt Is addresse* 
No reproduction of this fax may be mode wfthout the written consent of the eddre£e«* 

r 



05/23/1996 10:59 214-239-2655 POSTNET PRSTN&BLTLN PAGE 02 

FAX * fr*- Z?<7~S\i7 
5769 B e l t l i n e Rd. #502 
Dallas, Texas 75240 
May 21, 1996 

Mr. Michael Stogner 
Examiner, New Mexico O i l Conservation Division 
2040 S. Pacheco 
Sante Fe, NM 87505 

Re: Allowables Dagger Draw North Fiel d 

Dear Mr Stogner: 

As a r o y a l t y owner i n the Dagger Draw North Fiel d (and as an experienced 
Petroleum Engineer who has made a detailed study of t h i s f i e l d ) , I am 
very interested i n t h i s f i e l d ' s allowable. Please note that I have 
previously t e s t i f i e d at NMOCC hearings and have 35 years of petroleum 
engineering experience, much of i t i n New Mexico 

My r o y a l t y i n t e r e s t i s under the Southwest Quarter of Section 
28-19S-25E. The well on t h i s property (Yates N.M. State K-3) i s capable 
of producing considerably more than the current allowable. I t has been 
my experience that a well of t h i s type, i f c u r t a i l e d , w i l l i n a l l 
l i k e l i h o o d , loose some of i t s p r o d u c i b i l i t y and would thus be unable t o 
produce the reserves o r i g i n a l l y recoverable under t h i s property t o 
which i t was e n t i t l e d . From my detailed study of t h i s f i e l d , I 
concluded that there i s very l i t t l e , i f any drainage between 160 u n i t s . 
Even i f there i s drainage, i t i s my property which i s being drained, 
not the o f f s e t t i n g u n i t s . The Yates N.M State K-3 160-acre u n i t i s 
completely surrounded by producing wells which have snuggled up as close 
as possible t o the K-3; most or a l l of these o f f s e t wells have a lower 
producing capacity and ( i f there i s drainage) are p u l l i n g o i l out from 
under the K-3 160-acre u n i t since the K-3 i s being c u r t a i l e d . 

To prevent waste of recoverable o i l reserves, and to prevent drainge 
between u n i t s ( i f any), I highly recommend that the allowable f o r t h i s 
f i e l d be increased s i g n i f i c a n t l y . I support the recommended 4,000 BOPD 
per 160-are u n i t allowable. I missed the n o t i f i c a t i o n on the recent 
allowable hearing on t h i s f i e l d , and would have l i k e d to have been 
there, but request that you now give due consideration to my 
conclusions, recommendation and experience. 

Sincerey Yours, 

Robert E. Statton 
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